

## **Campsie Community Council**

AGM Minutes

10<sup>th</sup> May 2021

A.M.Timmony welcomed everyone to the meeting and started with nominations for office bearers.

Chair: Stuart Carr was proposed by Evelyn Cairney and seconded by Sandra Meechan.

Vice Chair: E.Cairney seconded Sue Mitchell and S.Carr.

Secretary: Denise Leneghan seconded E.Cairney and S.Carr.

Vice Secretary: S.Carr seconded S.Mitchell L.Buntain S.Meechan.

Treasurer: S.Mitchell seconded S.Meechan and E.Cairney.

Apologies – Cllr Pews and D.Leneghan.

Police Report: Not present.

Community Warden Report: Not present.

The condition of the roads and speeding are an issue on the main road and Crosshill Rd in Lennoxton, S.Carr had suggested cardboard cut-out of Police officer might be a deterrent. S.Meechan suggested the sign that tells you your speed as the cardboard cut -out would possibly be vandalised.

P.Wadsley told us of an incident on Crow Rd when he tried to cross the road and was nearly hit by a speeding car. A.M.Timmony will get in touch with G.McGlade. A.M.Timmony told us G.McGlade is aware of the issue but due to Covid it is on hold.

S.Carr suggested to set up cameras and rubble strip to monitor the amount of traffic. Cllr Feretti will look into this and information could be given to Police.

Town Hall meeting on Sat 22<sup>nd</sup> May in hall for public to attend and see what refurbishments and restorations to be done. All welcome.

Health and wellbeing is a huge concern and it was suggested that we could do the same as Kirkintilloch and use the hall as a mini cinema as there is a screen and equipment there to get started, although funding would be needed to get set up. Everyone agreed this would be good to get set up.

I.McClure suggested to get Gordon Crux (Events Committee) to come along to our next meeting or get Nigel to set up link with him.

A.M.Timmony informed all new members there is training available for anyone who would like to be involved in the Place Plan. D.Pegg mentioned we need a hall to organise and discuss. S.Meechan spoke to C.Drummond regarding the Town Hall and P.McLaughlin for access to both halls for meetings but neither will be open to public soon.

Place Plan – L.Buntain suggested making a definite date and time (Mon 17<sup>th</sup> 7:30pm). S.Mitchell to set up for everyone. (Place Plan)

Cllr. Feretti – mentioned the wall at Morrison Drive is badly crumbling and would find out who is liable to repair.

The land up on Campsie Glen is up for sale, S.Meechan confirmed this and updated everyone on the new development of the houses being built. S.Marshall-Smith mentioned the public toilet has been out of order and will remain unusable due to sewage problems. S.Meechan informed everyone that the toilet is to be removed completely with new development. Will send email to Mr D.Gee landowner to clarify this.

Treasurer report: - End of year accounts - £6,476.67 including £4,877.01. P.P.E. expenses £3,688.81. Closing Balance £2,788.36. Funding: £5000 Community grant funding outdoor gym. S.Mitchell to apply for funding. Hall closed till September.

A.O.B.

A.Freil continued discussing the land for sale at Campsie Glen and S.M.Smith suggested the public could apply to buy the land offers over £50,000.

S.Carr mentioned Insurance liability etc. and A.M.Timmony would seek advice regarding this.

S.M.Smith to organise and chair meeting Mon 24<sup>th</sup> May to discuss matter with Campsie Glen and feedback to C.C.

A.Langslow suggested next meeting could be held at the Glazert Bank Country Hotel as more venues are opening up and we could still manage social distancing. A.M.Timmony suggested that extra meetings could be set up to discuss different agendas.

**D.O.N.M.**

Monday 7<sup>th</sup> June 7:30pm.